
 

  

 

Temporary disruption at the Gallanough Park playground 
 
Effective until summer 2024 
 
The City of Vaughan will be making improvements to the playground at Gallanough Park (21 
Springfield Way). Work includes replacing the playground equipment, installing new accessible 
ramps, as well as adding wood chip safety surfacing and new benches.  
 
Playground upgrades have begun and are anticipated to be completed by summer 2024. To 
safely complete the work, the playground will be temporarily closed. Due to ongoing construction, 
all park trails are closed. Everyone is asked to exercise caution when near the park and respect 
the signage and barriers in place.  
 
More information is available at vaughan.ca/gallanough. 
 

 

Thank you for your patience as this important project is completed.    

For more information, please contact Service Vaughan at 905-832-2281. After hours, please call 
the dispatch office at 905-832-2281 and press 0. 

 

https://www.vaughan.ca/about-city-vaughan/projects-and-initiatives/infrastructure-engineering-and-construction-projects/gallanough-park-stormwater-management-improvements

